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Township of Maplewood

Municipal Building, 574 Valley Street

Maplewood, New Jersey 07040-2691

Telephone (973) 762-8120

Fax: (973) 762-3645

         Victor De Luca

                     Mayor
 

United Nations Human Rights Day Proclamation
WHEREAS, Human Rights Day is observed every year on December 10th, commemorating December 10, 1948 when the United Nations General Assembly adopted the Universal Declaration of Human Rights; and

WHEREAS, the 2015 Human Rights Day highlights “Freedoms,” recalling the four first articulated in 1941 by President Franklin D. Roosevelt: Freedom of speech, Freedom of worship, Freedom from want and Freedom from fear; and
WHEREAS, United Nations Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon has called on people across the world to recommit to guaranteeing the fundamental freedoms and protecting the human rights of all; and

WHEREAS, the Maplewood Middle School Model U.N. Club has been promoting awareness of human rights violations around the globe and has asked students and their families to observe Human Rights Day; and
WHEREAS, the Township of Maplewood is committed to the four freedoms and to being an inclusive, respectful community in which all people are treated fairly and with dignity;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, THAT, I Victor De Luca, Mayor of the  Township of Maplewood, New Jersey do hereby proclaim Thursday, December 10, 2015 as United Nations Human Rights Day in Maplewood and urge all our citizens to reflect on the need to eliminate human rights abuses in our world and society.
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Victor De Luca, Mayor, Township of Maplewood






December 10, 2015
Maplewood Middle School  - UN Human Rights Day Proclamation

The members of the Model UN Club at Maplewood Middle School recently commemorated UN Human Rights Day on December 10, 2015 with a variety of activities designed to raise awareness in their school and local communities about human rights violations that exist in today’s world.

First among these activities was a project undertaken by club members Violet Gordon and Phoebe Hill.  These students wrote to Maplewood Mayor DeLuca, explaining the significance of Human Rights Day and requesting that he issue a proclamation naming December 10th, 2015 as Human Rights Day in Maplewood.  The Mayor agreed and issued the proclamation, a copy of which is attached here.  Special commendations go to Violet and Phoebe for taking the initiative in this project and seeing it through.

Throughout the school day on December 10th, club members researched and created signboards which told the background of a human rights violation – child soldiers in Africa, girls in Taliban-controlled countries denied access to education – and other chilling stories.  They stood up all day as a symbol of their desire to “stand up for human rights” and explained their research to their classmates.

Model UN advisors Assistant Principal Marc Gold, teacher Meredith Hansen, and Youthnet volunteer Susan Barry are very proud of the dedication, sensitivity and responsibility the Model UN members have demonstrated.  They are truly demonstrating the importance of becoming global citizens.

